
 

From the Desk of DG Patti Foxx 

 

February 2024 

Issue 7 

District 25C 
Newsletter 

District Officers 

• District Governor—
DG Patti Foxx 

• 1st Vice District 
Governor—1VDG 
John Waymire 

• 2nd Vice District 
Governor—2VDG 
Paul Scheetz 

• Cabinet Secretary—
CS Charlotte  
Query 

• Cabinet Treasur-
er—CT Karen 
McKellar 

• Global Leadership 
Team—GLT PCC 
Jim PM Query 

• Global Member-
ship Team—GMT  
PDG Tom      
Robbins 

• Global Service 
Team—GST    
Cindy Russell 

Inside this issue: 

DG Patti’s news 

and photos from 

club visits 

1-5 

Club photos and 

events 

5-14 

1st and 2nd VDG  
messages 

15-16 

State Messages 17-18 

District 25 C  

Cabinet Meeting 

and Convention 

Info. 

18-25 

FEBRUARY  & 
MARCH Calen-
dars 

25-26 

Important      

District Dates & 

Announcements 

27-28 

Know Your DG 29 

Hello Team plus One!!!  

Happy February!! 

Wow was you at the Mid-Winter Conference? There were over 
200 Lions who attended the 3 days weekend. You missed the 
magician show on Friday night, sessions of various topics, and 
donated over 2000 items for the Sock Program and Care Pack-
ets!! 

We do have open spots that need to be filled. Who is going to 
step up to be our 2VDG position. You can send your endorse-
ment to PCC Jim Query. I can’t wait to see who that will be!! 
Also, its election time and PCC/Election Chair Jim is needing 
your declaration for DG/1VDG, trustees and chairs positions 
by January 25, 2024. 

Our next 3rd Cabinet/District meeting is February 3rd at the 

Zionsville Lion Club. See flyer for more information. Plus, a 
bonus this month for our District Convention is February 24, 
2024 at Centerpoint Church (Formally called Centerpoint 

United Methodist Church). All nearby clubs and everyone I 
would love to see you!! Come and meet our guest speaker ID 
Lee Vrieze and Lion Mary from Jim Falls, Wisconsin. 

Changing the World by 
Covering the Need,  

Serving With A Smile, 

DG Patti Foxx 
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Frankfort Club visit 

Martinsville Evening Club visit 
(Photo credit Bynum’s restaurant staff.) 
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Flora Club visit 

Cyber Club visit 

(Picture credit 2VDG Paul Scheetz) 

(Photo credit DG Patti Foxx) 
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Clay City Club visit 

Lion Terri with 30 years      

chevron and Lions Kelsey Waite 

with 10 years chevron.  
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Spencer Club visit 
DG Patti Foxx celebrated 
with the Spencer Lions at 
their Christmas party.  Ru-
mors are the governor re-
ceived an 11 pound ham in 
a  1” x 3” x 4 “ box during the 
gift exchange!  Must have 
been some magic in that 
special box! 

(Photo by Lion Dave Davies) 

Poland Community Lions 

Santa, the Poland Community Lions and Rhetta 

Jean's Cafe hosted over 62 children this year for 

the annual Breakfast with Santa event. The chil-

dren enjoyed a breakfast buffet and then visited 

with Santa. They also had a cookie decorating 

station, free books and goodies bag. The Poland 

Lions had an Elf Sale where the customer paid 

whatever they wanted for the items. Mrs. Claus's 

Bakery had lots of Christmas homemade baked 

goods for sale.  

Uncle Bob's Christmas Greenery was a great success. Wreaths, green-

ery vases and little table top trees were sold. The den was decorated 

by the Lions to create a festive atmosphere. The Christmas committee 

was Judy King,  Kathy Sclight, and Leesa Walker co-chairs. LaVonne 

Dodson, Barbara Jessie, Kathleen Perkins, Chris Thompson, Ann 

Stigler, all helped in the den while Bob Dodson, Nancy Jonas, Steve 

King Anna Long and Lori McIntyre served a delicious breakfast buffet 

at Rhetta Jean's Cafe. A special thank you to Bob and LaVonne Dod-

son for supervising and teaching the members how to make wreaths.  

(Photos courtesy of Dawn Keller Doll) 
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Lafayette Lions 

Lions International Certifi-
cates of Appreciation present-
ed by Immediate Past Intl Di-
rector Nick Xinopolous. Left 
to right: Lions Kathy Rose, 
Veronica Pickens (Club Presi-
dent) and Jerry Metzinger. 

Lion Anna Wilson being presented with a In-

diana Lions for School for the Blind and Vis-

ually Impaired Fellowship for her exemplary 

service in managing the Clubs vision screen-

ing service project.  In the past seven years 

we have screened 33,283 students with a re-

ferral rate of 21.8%.  Without Anna's stead-

fast dedication to leadership of this project 

the 7,377 students referred may not have re-

ceived help critical to their learning in 

school.   

 

 

(All photos credit PDG Pat Short) 
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Lafayette Lions 
IPID Nick Xinopolous presenting Ugly Sweater 

Award to Lion Carl Landskron.  So, is he mirroring 

Minnie Pearly, Ma Kettle or Grannie from the Bev-

erley Hill Billie's.  FYI,  his hat had small lights all 

the way round its brim.   

 

(Photos courtesy of PDG Pat Short) 

The seven Lions with a sense of humor in 

wearing really ugly sweaters!  
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Zionsville Lions   

Discover Boone County 

Director Allyson Gut-

wein, Boone County 

Project Coordinator 

and Zionsville Lion 

Leigh Ann Akard, ZLC 

2nd VP Jason Baker.   

The Zionsville Lions Club will 

be  joining in on the Get Mooned in 

Boone, Solar Eclipse on April 8, 2024.  

Director of Discover Boone County, 

Allyson Gutwein and their Project Co-

ordinator Leigh Ann Akard pointed 

out at the ZLC meeting January 9th, 

the path and the timing of the total 

Eclipse.   

More information on the Zionsville 

Lions Club participation will be an-

nounced at a later date.   

allyson@discoverboonecounty.com 

showing the path of Totality.  

 

(Photos credit Gail Robbins) 
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Zionsville Club 
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Clinton Lions   

Spencer Lions   

The  photo represents just some 

used glasses that were collected 

by the Clinton Lions Club recent-

ly and taken to the Indiana Lions 

Office Building in Indianapo-

lis,  From there the glasses will 

be checked, repaired and sent to 

third world countries for free 

distribution.  Over 1,000 pair of 

glasses were donated with this 

shipment.   

(Photo courtesy of Patty and Clinton 

Lions President Jerry Spurr)   

Spencer LC collection of over 1,000 eye-

glasses!!  

(Photos by DG Patti Foxx ) 
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Mid-Winter Conference 

Who is this mystery man at the Mid-Winter 
Conference? He has a Dick Tracy look about 
him. What? Why  it's Stu Claimpitt of  Read 
the Reporter, the man that owns the paper 
that makes our Hoosier Lion. He spoke to all 
the Lions and Leo's about our Hoosier Lion 
and how we could actually make it even better. 
Thanks Stu for a great paper. 

(Photos credit Gail Robbins) 

 

The Care-ing Cases Project was a 

great idea started by PDG Kathy 

Lozier.   

She found a clever way to reuse, in 

great condition, eyeglass cases and 

help people by making 1st aid kits 

inside the cases. The Care-ing Cas-

es are put together by Lions and 

guests at the Mid-Winter Confer-

ence and the State Convention.  

By the way,  Lions can turn in their 

time working on the Special Pro-

ject to their Club Secretary.   

The 1st aid supplies are paid for by 

a Grant from our Indiana Lions 

Foundation and donations of items 

from our Clubs all over the State.   

Thank you Lions and friends all 

over the State of Indiana for help-

ing those in need .   

Care-ing Cases State Project  

PDG Tom Robbins, Lion Gail Robbins, PDG Kathy Lozier sorting 

1st aid and hygiene items to take to the Mid-Winter Conference.  
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Mid-Winter Conference 
Thank you ! Thank you ! Thank you !  Lions you are the power and drive behind every Special Pro-

ject that gets presented at the Mid-Winter Conference and the State Convention . Below are some 

pictures of you working to bring the Care-ing Cases, which have 1st Aid items in them,  Hygiene 

bags and the Sock it to Me Project , to a finish Friday Night at the Mid-Winter Conference. Thank 

you for caring about those you don't know.  The items go to Shelters, Domestic Abuse Centers, 

Churches , Schools , rescue homes for children, Food Pantries. If you know of a place anywhere in 

the State of Indiana that needs any of these items please let us know.  A special Thank You to the 

Lions that donated items and to The Lions Foundation Grant that allows us to buy so many 1st aid 

and hygiene items plus Thank you to Lion Sam Robbins from ZLC and Screen Broidery in No-

blesville for again donating socks and gloves .  115 Blankets, 1520 pairs of socks, 51 winter scarves, 

28 scarfs &  hat sets, 261 pairs of gloves, 126 hats, 115 miscellaneous items!  Because of you, others 

will be warm.   

Special Projects : Care-ing Cases, Hy-

giene Bags & Sock it to Me Co- Chairs 

PDG Kathy Lozier, Lion Jennifer 

Drapalik, Lion Gail Robbins  

 

(Photos courtesy of Gail Robbins) 
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Zionsville Club 

Zionsville Lions Club Chili Cook Off !  

Every year Zionsville Lions have a Chili Cook 

Off , a few District Governor's have even 

helped judge this fun night.   

This year there were 12 chilis trying to win 

over the Lions taste buds.   

Pictured Mike Heffner won Best Chili with 

beans and Best Chili, Brian Earnhart, the Chair 

of the Chili Cook Off, won Best Chili without 

beans.  Congratulations! 

(Photo credit Gail Robbins) 

District 25 C 

Saturday, January 27, members of District 25C attended the Charter Party  for the new 

Muncie Lions Club. Left to right: Lions Gretchen Xinopolous, Vicky Hrdy, Council Chair 

Bob Hrdy (and Lion Finn), 2nd Vice District Governor Paul Scheetz, Immediate Past Inter-

national Director Nick Xinopolous and PDG Charlie Short (MD25 GMT).  

(Photo taken by PDG Pat Short)  
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Lafayette Club 

January 8-10 PDGs Pat & Charlie Short were in 

southern Indiana at Perfect North Slopes vol-

unteering with the Winter Special Olympics at 

its winter games (Indiana/Ohio). Both went as 

qualified volunteers after handbook review and 

passing various tests/qualification require-

ments. They were thrilled to lead the Tippe-

canoe delegation into the Opening ceremonies 

venue w/lighted torch.  

(Photos shared by PDG Pat Short) 

Indiana Lions were recognized as co- sponsors with their $5000 donation. 
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Hello Fellow Lions of 25 C, 

If you did not attend the Mid-Winter Conference two weeks ago at the Crowne 
Plaza by the Indianapolis airport, you missed a great learning opportunity. There 
were sessions on “Lionism Through the Music of the Beatles,” Mentoring, Indi-
ana Lions Fighting Pediatric Cancer, Securing Sponsorships and applying for 
LCIF grants among others. A top session was on the 2024 USA/Canada Forum 
which will be in Louisville, Kentucky on September 5 – 7, 2024. This is the top 
learning experience for Lions. There are some 80 sessions on so many aspects of 
Lionism. This is a can’t miss learning opportunity. And we are only a couple 
hours away. 

Mark your calendar now for the 36th Lions of Indiana Mid-Winter Conference is 
January 24 – 25, 2025. 

This year’s Indiana Lions State Convention will be April 26th – 28th, at the Em-
bassy Suites and Convention Center in Noblesville. 

How are your efforts to keep the following 3 New Year’s Resolutions for Lions 
doing: 

#1: Bring in one new member. 

#2: Start one new service project, and 

#3: Enjoy being a Lion. 

There is still time to register to attend the District 25 C District Convention at 
Center Point on February 24th. Just RSVP me and you can pay at the door. 

If I can assist your club in any way, please contact me. 

Thank you for allowing me to serve as your First Vice District Governor. 

Covering the Need, Serving with a Smile 

John Waymire 

FVDG 

A Message from 1st Vice District Governor John Waymire 
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Happy New Year Everyone, 

We are starting the second half of our Lions year. Clubs will be starting to nomi-
nate new officers for the upcoming year. I encourage clubs to have elections ear-
ly. New officers will not take office until July. The new officers and club data 
should be sent to International as soon as possible after elections. Early elections 
help the new officers to transition into office. It will also assist the Governor elect 
to get the most accurate information about each club. As you know the Governor 
visits each club in the district. They use the information provided by each club to 
schedule the time and place for the visit. The directory also lists the officers con-
tact data allowing the Governor to correspond with the club for any information 
pertaining to the visit. 

I would like to encourage our Lions to consider running for office in their clubs. 
There are many different opportunities to grow as a Lion. If you are concerned 
about having a successful term, do not let this discourage you. There are a lot of 
your fellow Lions who have been there and can help and guide you. You don’t 
have to start out as president, start by being on a committee and working up to 
being president! 

A Message from 2nd Vice District Governor Paul Scheetz 
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A Message from Leader Dog for the Blind 
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A Message from District Treasurer Karen McKellar 

ATTENTION:  DISTRICT TREASURES 

The January District Dues Invoice has been emailed to each club’s treasurer as 
listed in the Governor’s Directory.  If you have not received it, please advise me at 
kadica@tds.net and I will resend to you and correct any changes that have been 
made since the directory was published last summer.   
 

Your club must have paid these dues by February 9, 2024 in order for your dele-

gates to vote at the upcoming District Convention on February 24.  

Let’s get them all paid.    

Karen McKellar, District Treasurer          

 

District 25 C Cabinet Meeting 

CABINET MEETING 

Our 3rd Cabinet meeting is February 3rd, 2024 at Zionsville Lions Club. Committee 

Chairs get your reports ready and email to Cabinet Treasurer Charlotte Query, 

jequery@bluemarble.net by January 29th!! If you don’t send something you could 

be fine by our Tail Twister!!  

Location: Zionsville Lions Club 

Time: 9:00am-Registration, 9:15am-PDG’s meeting!!, 10:00am-Meeting 

RSVP to John Waymire *** Cost $15.00 – Zionsville Lions Club 

mailto:kadica@tds.net
mailto:query@gmail.com
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District 25 C Cabinet Meeting 
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District 25 C Convention 
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District 25 C Convention 
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District 25 C Convention 
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District 25 C Convention 
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District 25 C Convention 
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February 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 
Cabinet 
Meeting     
# 3 

4 5 6 7 
Newport 
Club visit 

8 9 10 

11 
Colfax Club 
visit 

12 
Pierson & 
Prairie Creek 
club visit 

13 
Twelve 
Mile Club 
visit 

14 
 

15 16 17 

18 19 20 
Lizton Club 
visit 

21 22 23 
District 
Meet & 
Greet 

24 
District 
Convention 

25 26 
Cloverdale 
Club visit 

27 28 29   

Official Visits Schedule: 

February 3rd Cabinet Meeting #3 @ Zionsville 10:00am 

February 7th Newport Lions Club 

February 11th Colfax Lions Club 

February 12th Pierson & Prairie Creek Lions Club 

February 13th Twelve Miles Lions Club 

February 20th Lizton Lions Club 

February 23rd District Convention Meet & Greet Friday 
Night Dinner 

February 24th District Convention @ CenterPoint Church 

February 26th Cloverdale Lions Club 
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March 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 
Crawfords-
ville Club  
visit 

8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31 

 

      

Official Visits Schedule: 

March 7th Crawfordsville Lions Club 
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IMPORTANT DATES FOR 2023-2024 

CABINET MEETING # 3   February 3rd, 2024  

  Zionsville Lions Club  *Registration included in this newsletter 

DISTRICT CONVENTION  February 24th, 2024 

  CenterPoint United Methodist Church 

       *Registration included in this newsletter  

CABINET MEETING # 4   May 11th, 2024 

  CenterPoint United Methodist Church 

INDIANA STATE CONVENTION April 26-28, 2024 

 Embassy Suites Conference Center  Noblesville  Indiana 

ADDITIONAL ACTIVITIES 2023-2024 
* March 7th 2024   Crawfordsville Lions Club 

The 2023-24 Indiana Lions Council of Governors is seeking applications for 
the position of State Administrative Secretary. The State Administrative Secretary 
serves as the state council secretary, MD 25 Convention secretary and is responsible 
for making reports on behalf of MD25 to Lions International. A well-qualified candi-
date is a Lion in good standing with leadership skills and supervisory or nonprofit 
management experience. The position is part-time exempt and is based at the state 
office building in Indianapolis. A full list of duties can be found in the policy manual 
linked at 

 www.e-district.org/sites/md25/ starting on page 15. 
 
Interested applicants should contact Council Chair Bob Hrdy at (765)426-9037 

or lionbobhrdy25c@gmail.com and submit their resume and letter of interest. 
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Updates to the Hoosier Lion 

For many years, the Lions of Indiana have studied the Hoosier Lion.  Multiple surveys 
have been conducted and various models from other states have been considered.  
The 2023-24 Council of Governors has voted to approve a proposal from 4th Hawk 
Media LLC to print three issues and publish six electronic issues during 2023-24.  The 
electronic issues will be sent to all Lions with email addresses and the print issues will 
be sent to all addresses (one per address).   This method reduces mailing costs and 
allows the publication of more information in the electronic issues.  The new publish-
er will also print full color images in the print versions.  We are excited to announce 
these updates and look forward to your feedback. Please send articles for publication 
to the district newsletter editor and district PR chair, who will forward them for Hoos-
ier Lion publication.  

Reminder:  

Don't forget to send a picture , a news article or something of interest to : 

Gail Robbins your Hoosier Lion PR.   

It's exciting to add your Club to the papers .   

Gail Robbins  

gail45robbins@gmail.com 

Mission 1.5 

International President Dr. Patti Hill has challenged us to join in 

Mission 1.5 – to grow to 1.5 million members by June 30th, 2027. 

If every club would host one membership drive think how close 

we will be to achieving our target for the year and how many more 

hands we will have to do service for our communities and our 

world!!  



DISTRICT 25-C NEWSLETTER 
EDITOR 
Terri Delp 
leetd@hotmail.com 

Hello District 25-c and friends.  Thank you for putting your faith 

and confidence in me to send out a timely and informative news-

letter.   

Thank you so much for submitting your clubs news articles and 

photos.  They are greatly appreciated and I will do my best to 

include each and every one.  Keep them coming!!  I kindly ask 

that you have a brief description of  what the photo depicts and 

perhaps the names of anyone in the photo.  I also like to give 

credit to those behind the lens—the photographer! 

Also, if there is anything you would like to see added or removed 

from the newsletter, please share that as well.   
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In the August 2023 District 25C newsletter,  we took a look at where DG Patti is from starting with Clay County and 

the town of Brazil Indiana.  We continue with our history this month below:  

(All photos and information taken from Brazil.IN.GOV website)  

1870s to 1890s 
The first school, Meridian St. School, was established in 1870. By 1873, the population was 3,000. Origi-
nally there was no public sanitation, no garbage disposal, or city dump. Water drained from streets into 
open ditches at the sides. 
In 1873, a city charter was established, and in 1875, water works and fire protection was added. By 1896, 
the population was over 1,600 households, and an electric railroad (interurban) was started. Brazil had two 
phone companies and five clay companies. Brazil was paving its main streets, and the downtown business-
es were being rebuilt in sturdy brick. 

 

1900 
By 1906 there were 4 banks, an Opera House, 
6 newspapers, 19 attorneys, eight dentists, 19 
physicians, 5 railroad depots, 9 hotels, 43 sa-
loons, 9 restaurants, 8 confectioners, 2 milk 
depots, 11 meat markets, 10 clay works, and 
13 coal companies.  
Population was 11,600. New schools had 
been added–a high school and four more ele-
mentary schools. In 1908, a piano factory and 
a boiler works were added. By 1916, a new 
high school was built. Mines and clay compa-
nies still prospered. A new post office was 
built in 1912 and the Court House in 1913. 


